## Board Secretary Ringold,

7/15/2016

President Wielinski has informed me of her need to step down as president. Although I would be honored to serve as President of this great organization, I would like to decline that opportunity and facilitate the selection of both a new President and Vice President. Therefore, I resign from the position of Vice President of the Minneapolis Park and Recreation Board.

I am confident that the board will support a new leadership team that is focused on both the short term challenges and the long term vision of the Park Board. I will need to resign as Vice President so we can have a mid- year election of both positions. If it is the will of the board to accept both our resignations, I would ask that the board accept my resignation at the July 20th board meeting and allow President Wielinski to chair the meeting for the election of both President and Vice President of the Minneapolis Park and Recreation Board and propose this as the first order of business on the July 20th Board meeting agenda.

Thanks, Scott Vreeland Minneapolis Park and Recreation Board Commissioner District # 3